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Congratulations to Dr. Steve Bentheim, our hardworking 
Editor of the Satir Journal and his international team, on 
the publication of the second issue of the Satir Journal, 
Vol. 1, No. 2.  It is now available on line at  http://www.
satirjournal.com   This issue and Vol. 1, No. 1 are also 
available in print through our office.  Contact 
admin@satirpacific.org or call the office at 604-634-
0572.  Individual Subscriptions are available; have you bought yours yet?   
You can also give a subscription designated for your Alma Mater or teaching 
institution and receive an Income Tax receipt?  This is a way of ensuring that 
more students and teachers have access to valuable Satir material.   
 
I am hoping that many of you will be able to join us at our Annual General 
Meeting on June 16th.  There will be an opportunity to participate in an in-
service presentation given by Dr. John Banmen, an opportunity to celebrate 
the opening of our two offices at the Phoenix Centre and learn something 
about the Centre itself, an opportunity to vote on some proposed By-Law 
changes and for new Board members, an opportunity to celebrate our Todd 
Clark Unsung Hero Award nominee, and of course an opportunity to meet 
old and new friends who share your passion for the Satir Model.  I and my 
fellow Board members look forward to seeing you there.   
 
Michael Callaghan, President  
May 2007 

 

 

Open House & Annual General Meeting 
 

June 16, 2007 
 

All members and friends are invited to come & celebrate the many  
accomplishments of the Satir Institute of the Pacific in its new location at the 

Phoenix Centre,  13686—94A Avenue, Surrey, BC  V3V 1N1 
 

Feature Presentation by Dr. John Banmen: 
 

“Multicultural Counselling:  Working with Sameness and Differences” 
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Director of Membership Services                                  —   Jennifer Barrett
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On behalf of the Satir Institute of the Pacific, I 
would like to welcome 23 new members and two 
members who have upgraded their membership.  
Katharine Carol and Nora (Nonie) Caflisch have 
moved from Professional to Clinical Members.  Kim 
Lawrick, Janice Briggs and Bobbi Laird have be-
come Affiliate Members.  The following new Profes-
sional members are joining us from China:  Xiajie 
Guo, Hongxia Liao, Shujuan Lai, Min Wei, Shao Yi 
Wu, Sophie Su, David Wang, Ping Li, Jingxiao 
Zhang, Lily Way, Jing Chen, Cui Lou, Tiwen Zhang, 
Quian Xia, Lintao Fu, Hanxi Zhang, Dorothy Sun, 
Cat Cai, Sok Fun Lam and Monita Choi. I hope that 
I have spelled all these names correctly and apolo-
gize for any errors. It is very exciting to welcome so 
many new members from overseas and to con-
tinue to increase our membership locally, as well. 
 
I have compiled the results of the mini survey that 
accompanied the membership renewals. Thank 
you for sharing your hopes and wishes for your 
membership in SIP.  Your responses guide the di-
rection we take in providing programs for the mem-

bership.  Over the next few 
months, I will be contacting 
those who expressed interest 
in participating in Fireside 
Chats, having “buddies” or 
being “mentors”.  The Director 
of Training has the informa-
tion regarding the training in-
terests noted. 
 
Please note the invitation to the Annual General 
Meeting and the Open House on June 16th at our 
new SIP offices in the Phoenix Centre in Surrey, 
BC.  We are excited to have the opportunity to 
show you our new “home” and to have a time to 
connect and to elect new board members.  I hope 
to see many of your there.    
 
Respectfully yours, 
 
Jennifer Barrett 
Director of Membership Services 

 N e w Mem b e r s 

A warm welcome to the following new members of the Satir Institute of 
the Pacific & congratulations to those who have upgraded: For information and 

membership applications 
contact: 

 

Jennifer Barrett 
 

Membership Coordinator 
 

jefilleul@yahoo.com 

Clinical: 
 

Katharine Carol  (upgrade) 
Nora Calflisch  (upgrade) 

Affiliate: 
 

Janice Briggs  
Bobbi Laird  
Kim Lawrick 
 

Professional: 
 

Xiajie Guo 
Hongxia Liao 
Shujuan Lai 
Min Wei 
Shao Yi Wu 
Sophie Su 
David Wang 
Ping Li 

 
Jingxiao Zhang 
Lily Way 
Jing Chen 
Cui Lou 
Tiwen Zhang 
Quian Xia 
Lintao Fu 
Hanxi Zhang 

 
Dorothy Sun 
Cat Cai 
Sok Fun Lam 
Monita Choi 
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 SIP Board Nomination Form                                              

 
SATIR  INSITUTE OF THE PACIFIC 

 
Nominat ion Form for  the  Board of  Directors 

 
 

 
             Your name (please print)  __________________________________________________ 
 
 
             Your membership                      Clinical member (in good standing)                                              
                                                                 Professional member (in good standing)                                     
                                                                 Affiliate member (in good standing) 
 
 
             Name of nominee  ________________________________________________________ 
 
 
             Address of nominee  ______________________________________________________ 
 
 
             Nominee’s phone number  __________________________________________________           
                                                                               
 
             Have you verified this person’s willingness to be nominated?    
                          Yes       (If not, please do so before submitting this form) 
 
 
             Please submit all nominations before June 1, 2007 to: 
 
                                  Satir Institute of the Pacific 
                                  c/o Linda Lucas 

3219 Upper Fords Creek Road, 
Orofino, Idaho, USA 83544, 

 
After June 1st 2007: 

 

Please e-mail Linda Lucas,  at  < lucas_linda@hotmail.com  >  
and give her the written nomination form at the AGM meeting  
on the 16th of June, 2007. 
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World Family Conference — Prague, Czech Republic, May 2007  

 
Here are the thoughts & im-
pressions of three SIP partici-
pants at the World Family 
Conference in Prague honour-
ing the legacy of Virginia Satir.  
Photos courtesy of Pauline 
Mullaney & Steve  Bentheim. 
Ed. 

Pauline Mullaney 
 
Here I was in Prague with 350 delegates from 
all over the World who came together to cele-
brate the 90th birthday of Virginia Satir. My 
husband and I had arrived in Prague early to 
see some of the city, and we were indeed 
awed by the incredible beauty of the architec-
ture of the place. It is a jewel within Europe. 
 
On the first day of the conference we were for-
tunate enough to watch and listen to music 
played and sung by the local conservatory. This is the Prague tradition, and a very good one. We were welcomed by 
all of the organizers of the conference. I saw quite a few faces that I had known from other Satir events, like Inten-
sive trainings over the years.  
 
I realised that this was going to be an exciting event, with people who were coming together for the purpose of 
celebrating all of the spreading of the wisdom of Virginia Satir. 
 

The conference was a whirlwind of fabulous work-
shops and talks, all translated into Czech, or Eng-
lish. The organizing committee gave John Banmen 
an award. We were serenaded twice, one time in 
the Strahov Monastery.  There was a reception at 
the Mayor of Prague’s Residence. Again, the build-
ing was indescribably beautiful. I gave my talk on 
working with the families of children with a diagno-
sis of ADHD with the Satir model. It was a thrill, 
and I feel happy and proud that I was given that 
opportunity. The connecting to old friends and col-
leagues was wonderful. The Satir community 
spans the globe and continues to spread thanks 
to the dedication of people like John and Kathlyne. 
I will never forget Prague. 

Organizing Committee — Conference Opening 

Award Presentation to Dr. John Banmen 
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World Family Conference, cont’d ...                      

 
Jesse Carlock 
 

The World Family Conference held this May was a jewel in the stunningly beautiful city of Prague.  Aside from a seminar 
I attended with the family therapist, Bosznormenyi-Nagy which I attended some 25 years ago in Montreux, Switzerland, 
I have never attended a conference set in Europe. 
 
In both instances, the conference amenities were much finer than I have experienced in the U.S. from the warm recep-
tion at registration and throughout the conference, the many conference helpers capably guiding attendees and pre-
senters alike, tasty sweets, sparkling mineral water and other goodies at breaks, and fine music sprinkled throughout 
the proceedings. The gala evening kick off at the magnificent Monastery at Strahov which included an opera soloist ac-
companied by a guitarist may give you a clue about the elegance of this affair. 
 
I was struck by the attention to detail and the respect and gratitude shown to presenters by our friends from the Czech 
and  Slovak Republics who hosted the conference. Professionals are much more revered than in the U.S.   
 
In addition to the informative and emotionally touching presentations honouring Virginia Satir, Petr Bos, Olga Holubova 
and Jan Spitz, a wide spectrum of programs was offered to the 350 participants from 34 countries who had gathered 
for the conference expanding our family to all who attended. 
 
The conference included presentations which covered theory, research, and applications as well as some experiential 
sessions. Content covered such topics as family violence, war, hospice, multi-disciplinary family care, leadership, addic-
tions, ADD to name a few. Torn by my curiosity about many of the sessions, my desire to explore Prague, and my need 
to attend to my spouse who was accompanying me, I still managed to attend quite a few sessions. 
 
Karin Tschantz from Switzerland presented a snapshot from her dissertation which is nearing completion. Karin’s dis-
sertation covers Virginia Satir’s personality, biographical information, as well as her fight for her place in the family ther-
apy arena. She gave a frank yet sensitive account of 
some of Virginia’s personal struggles related to shad-
ows from her family of origin. Being unaccustomed to 
20 minute presentations, I left wanting to hear more 
about Karin’s discoveries, many of which matched im-
pressions I gathered as a result of the interviewing I 
had done in preparation of the DVD I presented last 
year at the annual Avanta meeting. 
 
The use of metaphors in therapy has always been an 
interest of mine, so I was excited to attend a session by 
Dr. Simon Yiu Chuen Lee from the Chinese University in 
Hong Kong who presented results from his dissertation 
in which he studied five hours of audio tapes of a clini-
cal interview conducted by Virginia Satir revealing pat-
terns of metaphoric usage and how these metaphors 
impacted the client.  
 
Being partial to experiential sessions, I especially liked the session entitled “Dance Invivtation” led by  
Rebeka Trepačová and Olga Namcova from Bratislava, Slovak Republic They used four resources in the Self-Mandala 
as parts for a truncated Parts Party. I was assigned to Rebeka’s small group. What was figural for me was Rebeka’s 
tender facial and hand expressions, her close tracking of her client, her presence, her grace, her warmth. Rebeka’s in-
terpreter was also excellent as well. His ability to convey her message, feelings and all, was remarkable and brought 
home to me the importance of the relationship between the leader and the interpreter, especially in experiential work. 
 

The powerful film I viewed on the subject of searching for a good death which posed questions such as, “Can I die in 

(Continued on page 6) 

Karin Tschantz presentation on the life of Virginia Satir 
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World Family Conference, cont’d ... 

(Continued from page 5) 
harmony with myself?”; “Do I still have a reason to live;” “Should we have a right to end our lives,” still stays with me. 
Through the eyes of dying people and their loved ones, the filmmaker explored the “most profound liberty of all”, the 
right to die.  
 

I was also fascinated by the fine presentation by Dr.Wai-Yung Lee who explored some of the differences she sees in 
Asian couples as distinct from non-Asian couples through clips from her therapy work with one Chinese family. She 
pulled out several themes: 1) After marriage, women often have to take care of both their family of origin and their nu-
clear family, 2) People often marry not for romance but for other reasons. Sometimes marriages are arranged, 3) Di-
vorce doesn’t come easily in China. Couples tend to stay together despite little satisfaction, and 4) Couples do not 
work on building and strengthening their relationships with each other. Evidence regarding whether these observa-
tions can be more broadly substantiated beyond this 
couple was not presented. 
 

Beyond the presentations though, the mix of people 
representing so many different cultures added to the 
richness of this conference. I have only two wishes 
should there be a third conference: 1) That time be 
allotted for structured interaction among participants 
to encourage cross-fertilization of ideas and collabora-
tive work, and 2) That the conference logo and ses-
sions reflect the diversity of contemporary families 
which is present in parts of the world.  
 

The elegant conference closing reception was held at 
the Residence of the Lord Mayor of Prague with the 
music of an instrumental jazz ensemble in the back-
ground. What a way to end a momentous occasion. Sandy Novak’s husband Fred, Michael & Renata  

Callaghan and Pauline Mullaney at closing reception 

Steve Bentheim 
 

The World Family Conference in Prague was indeed an excellent experience, 
but there are hundreds of ways of looking at it, from each participant’s pair of 
eyes. Mine was simply one of them, as a first-timer to Europe, as I carried my 
case of Satir Journals to the conference. Many of us stayed at various hotels or 
youth hostels and mine was on the other side of town. This put me in high ad-
venture mode, not speaking a word of Czech and needing to cross the city on 
my own. 
 
DAY ONE 
When I emerged from the underground Metro subway station into the city cen-
ter, I looked around me and I couldn’t believe my eyes. I was in Renaissance 
City! Gorgeous human-sized statues were inlaid on the walls of buildings, and 
guardian angel statues hovered on the roofs. Just below the blue sky, a winged 
angel at the top of one building may have been where centuries of eyes looked 
for comfort.  
 
For this year’s World Family Conference, honorary president Dr. John Banmen 
(Canada) and Dr. Ilona Koťátková  (Czech Republic) Conference Chair, opened 
the stage to the others. The conference organizers included Hana Ščibranyová, 
President of the Virginia Satir Institute of the Slovak Republic, Alexandra 
Beránková, President of the Virginia Satir Institute of the Czech Republic, Jean 
McLendon, President of the Virginia Satir Global Network (formerly Avanta), and 

(Continued on page 7) 
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 World Family Conference, cont’d ...                     

(Continued from page 6) 
Program Chair, Dr. Milada Radosová (Czech Republic). Hopefully the re-telling of our tales can assist somewhat in em-
bracing any of you who could only be with us in your hearts.  
 
The opening ceremony included a string concert with violin, 'cello and piano trio and a brass ensemble. Some work-
shops addressed extremely difficult issues, including: “Weary of War” with Suzanna Levy (Sao Paulo, Brazil) and 
“Suffering with Human Rights Violations” with Arturo Roizblatt (Santiago, Chile). They worked in South America with 
families whose loved ones were taken away by death squads, and who must decide whether or not to grieve or to 
keep on hoping for their loved ones to return, for some clients after thirty years of waiting. This in itself presented 
many therapeutic issues. 
 
DAY TWO 
At the Satir Journal table, Dr. Branko Gacic, a Belgrade psychiatrist approached me with his situation of having lived 
behind the Soviet block. He has written a core of articles and will offer us one. 

 
Later in the morning, Maria Gomori’s offered, “The Personality & Work of 
Virginia Satir: Her Global Legacy.” This included biographical insights and a 
stirring presentation on Satir’s use of spirituality in therapy.  
 
The evening offered an entertaining event in the main hall. We were treated 
to a Czech-gospel-singing group, “Gesham,” complete with swaying in a soul-
full manner. I happened to be sitting next to Dr. Kate, who reminisced how 
Aretha’s Franklin’s father sang back when she had been in her Louisiana 
church. What a small world!                          
 
Evening. I’m back onto the tram. Missed my stop, but figured how to get 
back to the Metro stop. Bought the Prague Post paper and a sandwich. 

 
DAY THREE 
Jirina Prekopova (Lindau, Germany) treated a packed house to “Tight hug therapy as a chance for restoring love within 
a family.”  This warm, matronly German therapist demonstrated the use of full body hugs, and the deep healing that it 
could bring. Then,  Jean McLendon (USA) offered “Congruent Leadership: a Satir construct.” If she found herself some-
what distracted with the joking of Stephen Buckbee’s trio, (including Daniel Doyle and Michael Dupont), she wisely 
“went to where the energy was.” She then offered a sage diagram of congruent leadership, linking the importance of 
relationship with doing an administrative task.  
 
The Buckbee trio wanted me to wear their special tie for the big evening event, which was a reception at the Mayor of 
Prague’s residence. Honored by the deputy mayor, Dr. Banmen then offered a toast. Later, our comedy trio offered Dr. 
Banmen a ceremonial gangster hat and bodyguard, which was respectfully declined. 
 
TOURIST MEMOIRS 
I was hosted on the weekend by a young couple, Katka and 
Stevo. In the old town center, the giant Tyne church looks like 
the Disneyland castle. I visited the Spanish-Alhambra syna-
gogue that has huge domes and pillars with mosaics that are 
explosions of artwork. The Prague castle ground is a palace 
with gravestones of former kings and knights with a huge 
church inside. Prague has centuries of overlapping history, 
and one gets used to walking on the medieval stone streets. 
The city of Prague is an exceptional place, and the World 
Family Conference was organized with exceptional care. I of-
fer my thanks to everyone who made this event possible. 

Stephen Buckbee triad presentation on the Mandala 

Maria Gomori  
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Announcement  

  

Publication of the Second Issue of   
The Satir Journal: Transformational Systemic Therapy  

 
The Satir Institute of the Pacific is pleased to announce that the second issue Vol 1. No 2 of the Satir Journal, an 

international peer-reviewed journal is now available online at www.satirjournal.com 
 

The Satir Journal is an international, peer-reviewed academic journal that promotes the therapeutic approaches and 
spiritual vision of Virginia Satir, a pioneer family therapist who dedicated her life to the well-being of people, families 
and world peace. Our journal includes theoretical articles, reports of research, case studies, insight pieces and links to 
Satir training programs and materials.  

To SUBSCRIBE to The Satir Journal visit our website at www.satirjournal.com  
 
Our web site offers our peer-reviewed articles by subscription, and free connection to abstracts, letters, re-
views, arts and insights on the Satir Model.  
 

Individual Subscriptions:                              $65.00 US 
Satir Institute of the Pacific members:        $50:00 US or $55:00 CDN 
Institutes/Libraries                                       $180.00 US 

 
Subscriptions cover the first three issues in 2006/07.  Three issues per year are planned for subse-
quent years. 

 
We would like to encourage you to purchase a gift subscription for your Alma Mater or Graduate 
School at a special price of $125:00 US until December 31st, 2007.  Tax receipts will be issued to 
Canadians who purchase a gift subscription for a Canadian University or institution. 

 

To do so please e-mail us directly at admin@satirpacific.org  or phone The Satir Institute at 604-
634-0572 Surrey, British Columbia, Canada informing us of your gift.  

 

The Satir Institute of the Pacific will send a letter to your Alma Mater/Graduate School informing 
them of your generous gift.  Your gift subscription will significantly increase the profile of the Satir 
Model in the academic world. 
 
Print Copies 
There are also a limited number of print copies of our second issue as well as a few copies of our 
first issue available for $25:00 CDN/US including postage and packing.  Please e-mail 
admin@satirpacific.org  or phone The Satir Journal at 604-634-0572 Surrey, British Columbia, Can-
ada to receive your copy. 

 
We look forward to being available at most academic libraries through 
our partnership with Ingenta (www.ingentaconnect.com ), a company 
that distributes about 9,000 academic ejournal titles to 19,000 librar-
ies and institutions worldwide.  
 
       Dr Steve Bentheim Ph.D.              Michael Callaghan 
       Editor, The Satir Journal               President, Satir Institute of the Pacific 
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As announced in a recent Wisdom Box edition, the Satir Institute of the Pacific has begun a STST Level III train-
ing program for professionals. 
 
Program Description: 
 
Over the next 2 years (2007/2008), SIP will offer 8 two-day weekend workshops on a variety of therapeutic topics 
using the Satir Model.  The first weekend, Suicide Prevention and Treatment with Dr. John Banmen, took place 
the weekend of January 28 & 29, 2007.  The next weekend, June 9 & 10, 2007, will be Healing from Trauma with 
Kathlyne Maki-Banmen.  Tentative subsequent topics include Working with Personality Disorders, Recovering 
from Loss and Grief, Overcoming Addictions, Working with Eating Disorders and similar DSM IV-R symptoms.  As 
the weekends are confirmed, they will be announced in the Wisdom Box and on the SIP website at www.
satirpacific.org. 
 
Program Pre-requisites: 
 
Although graduates of STST Level I training programs are invited to attend the workshops, in order to receive a 
STST Level III completion certificate participants must: 

1.   Have successfully completed a STST Level II training program or equivalent (at the discretion of  Dr. John 
Banmen, Director of Training). 

2.   Have a Master’s degree or equivalent (or special permission from Dr. John Banmen, Director of Training) 
3.   Complete a minimum of 5 of the 8 two-day weekend workshops. 
4.   Complete a written case study of one of their client cases dealing with one of the topics from one of the 

attended workshops. 
 
Program Registration: 
 
To register for the STST Level III weekends: 

1.   complete the registration form for each weekend and submit the registration fee with your form.   
2.   the cost of each weekend will be $150 for SIP members and $165 for non-members in Canadian funds.   
3.   please ensure that you have checked “Yes” to apply the workshop towards your completion of the STST 

Level III requirements.   
4.   upon completion of five weekend workshops, submit your case study to Dr. John Banmen, Director of 

Training, Satir Institute of the Pacific, 13686 – 94A Avenue, Surrey, BC, V3S 7Z1. 
 
 

For further program information, email  
Dr. John Banmen, Director of Training, at jbanmen@dccnet.com 

 
For registration information, email 

Cindi Mueller, Administrative Assistant, at admin@satirpacific.org 
or go to www.satirpacific.org 

Satir Institute Of The Pacific 
 

Satir Transformational Systemic Therapy 
 

Level III Training Program 
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Name:  ___________________________________________________________________________ 
 
Address:___________________________________________________________________________ 

__________________________________________________________________________________ 

City                                                    Province/State                         Postal/Zip Code 
 
Phone:   

Home  ______________________________       Work__________________________________ 
 
Email:_____________________________________________________________________________ 
 
Employer__________________________________  Position_________________________________ 
 
 
This registration is to be applied to STST Level III           � Yes             � No 
 
Master’s Degree________________________________                                  

           Other_____________________________________ 

 
Previous Satir training:  
 
STST Level I:
_____________________________________________________________________________ 
                                                          Dates                          City                             Trainer 
 
 
STST Level II:
____________________________________________________________________________ 
                                                          Date                            City                             Trainer   
            

SIP members:                         $150.00 Cdn. 
 Non-members:                       $165.00 Cdn. 

 
Please make cheques or money orders, in Canadian funds,  

payable to Satir Institute of the Pacific. 
(refunds, minus $20 administration fee, before May 25, 2007) 

 
To register, complete the above form and mail with your registration fee to: 

Cindi Mueller, Administrative Assistant 
Satir Institute of the Pacific 

13686 – 94A Avenue 
Surrey, BC, V3S 7Z1 

 
Email:  admin@satirpacific.org 

www.satirpacific.org 

Healing From Trauma Using The Satir Model 
 

                                         June 9 & 10, 2007 
 

                                Registration Form 
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Advertising and Classified Ads in The Wisdom Box                    

The Wisdom Box is now ac-
cepting  classified ads and 
regular advertising. Here is 
our policy. 
 
Advertising is welcome. The 
Satir Institute of the Pacific 
reserves the right to reject 
advertisements which do not 
meet the general purpose of 
the organization. Send all 
copies, payments and inquir-
ies to the Editor.  A cheque 
payable to the Satir Institute 
of the Pacific must accom-
pany your copy. 

Please submit any articles, 
ideas, gossip, poems or any-
thing else to the Editor. 
 
Editor:   
Pauline Mullaney 

8438 Wiltshire St.,  
Vancouver, B.C.  
V6P 5H7 
Tel:   604.875.2653  
Fax:  604.875.2099 
E-mail:  

newsletter@satirpacific.org 
 

via  e-mail attachment  (in 
Word for Windows format) 
and/or computer disc, cam-
era ready, for the Editor at 
the address listed below. 
 
Attention Advertisers: 
The Wisdom Box is pub-
lished four times per year. 
Summer, Fall, Winter and 
Spring. For those interested 
in advertising events and 
programs, the next deadline 
for submission is  
 

Aug 31, 2007 

Display advertising rates: 
   Full page—         $50 
   Half page—        $25 
   Quarter page—  $12 

 
Classified advertising: 
The cost for professional 
related items such as office 
rentals, items for sale, 
equipment needs, supervi-
sion etc. for up to 3 lines 
are free for members and 
$1 per line for others. 
 
If possible, please forward 
articles and advertisements 

Supervision Opportunity 
 

Bianca Rucker, PhD. 
 

Offering Supervision: AAMFT supervisor-in-
training; using Satir Model for supervision; 20 
years experience as a marriage and family 
therapist.  Fee for individual supervision is 
$75 per hour ($65 per hour when contracting 
for at least nine months of supervision); su-
pervision is being supervised by Dr. John Ban-
men.  For more details, contact Dr. Bianca 
Rucker at 604-731-4466 (office located at 
Broadway & Cambie in Vancouver) or via web-
site at  www.biancarucker.com 

 

Volunteer needed 
 

If you want to help out and get involved in the 
Institute and don’t know quite how, you may be 
interested in helping with the production of the 
Satir Institute of the Pacific videotapes. Or you 
may be interested in the marketing of the tapes.  
 
If you are interested in either of these two volun-
teer opportunities, then please contact John 
Banmen at jbanmen@dccnet.com    or phone 
him at   (604) 591-9269 .    
 
Alternatively you can talk to anyone on the Board 
informally about your interest 

The Satir Institute of the Pacific has two counselling offices for rent. 
Location - the new Phoenix Centre, 13686 –94A Avenue, Surrey BC.    

 
Cost :         $15 per hour 
                    $50 per half day (4 hours)  
                    $85 per full day (8 hours) 
                    $125 per full day (12 hours)   
                    $75 per full day (8 hours), if booked for four days per month 

 
The offices will be available from 9:00 am to 9:00 pm seven days a week 

 
Contact : Michael Callaghan at michaeltc@shaw.ca or phone 250-388-0447 

                   

Counselling Space for Rent  
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S a t i r   Tr a i n i n g   P r o g r a m s 

 

For program and registration information  
 

contact  the Registrar for each program.   
 

Register EARLY to avoid disappointment 

     

 Healing From Trauma Using The Satir Model 
  

  Level III workshop series 
  Kathlyne Maki-Banmen, MA, RCC 

  Delta Town & Country Inn,  
  Hwy 99 & River Road, Delta, BC 
  June 9 & 10, 2007 9 am — 5 pm 

  Registration:  Cindi Mueller, Administrative Assistant 
  604-634-0572  or    admin@satirpacific.org 

 
 

 Satir Transformational Systemic Therapy Level I 
  Kathlyne Maki-Banmen, MA, RCC  

with Dr. John Banmen, RPsych, RMFT 
  Satir Institute of the Pacific at Phoenix Centre 

  13686 - 94A Avenue, Surrey, BC 
                        September 15 & 16, 2007 

                 October 20 & 21, 2007 
                    November 17 & 18, 2007 

  January 12 & 13, 2008 
  February 9 & 10, 2008 

  9 am - 5 pm       $600.00 
  Registration:  Cindi Mueller, Administrative Assistant 

  604-634-0572 or   admin@satirpacific.org 
 
 

 Satir Transformational Systemic Therapy Level II 
  Kathlyne Maki-Banmen, MA, RCC  

with Dr. John Banmen, RPsych, RMFT 
  Satir Institute of the Pacific at Phoenix Centre 
  13686 - 94A Avenue, Surrey, BC 

                           September 22 & 23, 2007 
                    October 27 & 28, 2007 

                        November 24 & 25, 2007 
                  January 19 & 20, 2008 

February 16 & 17, 2008 
   9 am - 5 pm       $600.00 

  Registration:  Cindi Mueller, Administrative Assistant 
  604-634-0572  or  admin@satirpacific.org 

 
 

Group Supervision Program 
  

 Dr. John Banmen, RPsych, RMFT, AAMFT Approved Supervisor 
 Satir Institute of the Pacific at Phoenix Centre 

 13686 - 94A Avenue, Surrey, BC 
 Monday, September 17, 2007 

Monday, October 29, 2007 
                         Thursday, November 29, 2007 

                       Monday, January 14, 2008 
                        Monday, February 11, 2008 

                    Monday, March 10, 2008 
 6 - 9 pm 

 Inner Circle            $400.00 
 Observation Circle      $150.00 or $30.00 per session 

 (advanced registration required for both) 
 604-634-0572 

 admin@satirpacific.org 

Wisdom Box Editorial Team 
Pauline Mullaney, Editor 

Katharine Patterson 
Senna Ip 

Hugh Morrison, design & distribution 

Now  

Registering 

D o n ’ t  f o r g e t  t o  v i s i t  o u r  n e w l y   
r e - d e s i g n e d  w e b s i t e ! ! ! 

 
w w w . s a t i r p a c i f i c . o r g  

 
Submit ideas and content to  

Kathlyne Maki-Banmen 
 

Tel: 604.591.9269 or 
E-mail: kmb@satirpacific.org 

A d d r e s s  C h a n g e  ? ? 
 

If you have changed or are about to  
change your address or e-mail address,  

please e-mail Jennifer Barrett  
with changes at  

 
jefilleul@yahoo.com 

Now 

Registering 

Now  

Registering 

Now 

Registering 


